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JUNE 2015 PROGRAMS 

 
JUNE 7 “FLOWER POWER--HONORING THE DIVERSITY OF OUR FELLOWSHIP” 
 If you are able, bring a flower or flowers to share.  Each person will leave with a 

flower different from the one they brought, signifying acknowledgement of our 
individuality.  Contact/convener is Sylvia Beeman at 539-9369 or 
sbeewoman@hotmail.com.  Sylvia asks those attending to bring anything related 
to your experience with flowers (flowers, of course; pictures; mementoes) with a 
sentence of explanation if possible, to be displayed on a table in the narthex. 

  

JUNE 14  “BELOVED COMMUNITY BEGINS HERE”  
 Rev Sarah Oglesby-Dunegan of the UU Fellowship of Topeka reflects, “UUism is a 

covenantal faith, meaning we agree to be in relationship and re-commit to our 
promises to one another when we fall short.  In the wider culture, transactional 
relationships are the norm; we expect people to fulfill a transaction (or not) and 
move on.  Consumer habits invade many aspects of our lives, creating a hyper 
individualism and even a kind of apathetic narcissism.  In creating congregations 
we seek to be counter cultural and find deep relationships that offer a salve for 
us and for the communities we seek to heal and serve.  In beginning new minis-
tries and welcoming new members, developing our gratitude and generosity is 
central to honoring our covenants and transforming our culture.”  Contact/ 
convener is Scott Tanona at 537-6208 or stanona@uufm.net. 

  

JUNE 21   “YOU COULD BE WRONG” 
 Jordinn Nelson-Long, who recently completed her intern ministry at All Souls UU 

Church in Kansas City, reflects, “Each of us has probably considered how to offer 
forgiveness when we have been wronged.  This Sunday we will look at another 
side of that question:  what does it mean to know that we might be wrong?  How 
can we act decisively, say no to oppression and injustice wherever we find it, and 
stand on the side of love ... in the knowledge that we will make mistakes, and 
that our best intentions will sometimes lead us astray?  Join us, as we consider 
the role of humility and repentance in the context of our UU values.”  Contact/ 
convener is Cathy Hedge at 537-1101 or catherinejeanhedge@gmail.com. 

  

JUNE 28   “LIVING IN A WORLD OF KINDNESS” 
 We will be joined by UU troubadours Joseph and John DeMasi.  Hear a sample  
 of their music at thedemasibrothers.org.  Contact/convener is Dave Lambert at 

587-8750 or david.k.lambert@gmail.com. 
 

 Come for a preview of John and Joseph’s music at a BACKYARD CONCERT, hosted 
by Dave Lambert and Cybil Perkins, on Saturday, June 27, at 7 pm.  Learn more 
on page 4 of this newsletter. 

  
 

 
 
 
 
  

  
 

 

 

UUFM is a 
WELCOMING CONGREGATION 

 

Learn more about the Welcoming Congregation initiative at 
www.uua.org/visitors/justicediversity/6252.shtml 

SPECIAL EVENTS IN JUNE ... 
 

Following the service, on Sunday,  
JUNE 14, Rev Sarah Oglesby-Dunegan 
leads a WORKSHOP designed to help us 
welcome and support our new minister.  
Learn more on page 2 of this news-
letter  
 

Join Dave Lambert and Cybil Perkins for 
a BACKYARD CONCERT featuring the 
DeMasi brothers on Saturday, JUNE 27.  
Learn more on page 4. 
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What we call a beginning is often the end 
and to make an end is to make a beginning. 
The end is where we start from.  

 

We shall not cease from exploration 
and the end of all our exploring 
will be to arrive where we started 
and know the place for the first time. 

 

I first heard these fragments pulled from T S Eliot’s Four 

Quartets, found in our hymnal, at the Oakland, California 

UU Church in 1983.  The Rev Rob Eller-Isaacs closed a 

profoundly moving service with these lines.  A few 

images flicker and these words remain from that morning 

32 years ago.  What remains, still touches deep. 
 

The line With the drawing of this Love and the voice of 
this Calling comes somewhere in between these two 

stanzas.  I’m glad to have found them as my time with 

you ends.  As I pull books from the shelves of my office 

at UUFM, clean out the desk, and purge my files, I come 

across pictures, notes from meetings, letters, the 

invitation to my installation as your first called minister, 

and all kinds of mementos that bring the past into focus--

into the present. 
 

I will draw on all the love I’ve shared with this congre-

gation in the past ten and a half years as I begin again.  

I’ve learned so much from working and creating with all 

of you.  For this, I’m so grateful.  I hear the progressive 

voice calling and I know you will respond with gusto to 

Rev Jonalu Johnstone as you explore increasingly pow-

erful ways to be a bold model of love, a beacon for liberal 

religion and builders of bridges across economic, racial, 

sexual, educational, theological … divides.  Welcome her 

with your generous spirit and eager minds. 
 

May good things happen as we draw upon all the love 

available and respond with intelligent compassion to all 

that calls.  

               Michael  

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WORKSHOP -- PREPARING FOR A NEW MINISTER 

 
Following the morning service on Sunday, JUNE 14, 

Sarah Oglesby-Dunegan, minister of the Unitarian 

Universalist Fellowship of Topeka since August 2014, 

comes to talk with us about her experiences as a 

minister coming into a new setting and what helped 

make her feel welcome.  She’s going to be here June 

14 to provide our regular service and then talk with us 

informally, afterwards, in a workshop about getting 

ready for a new minister; what we can do to help the 

new minister be successful; where there are potential 

pitfalls, and so on.  UUFM leaders, would-be leaders, 

members and friends of all stripes--committee chairs, 

Board members, staff, and everyone who wants to 

help us move to this next stage of the Fellowship--are 

encouraged to attend.  The workshop starts at 12:30 

pm.  
   

Please RSVP to Kathleen Tanona at 537-6208 or 
kmtanona@hotmail.com if you plan to attend so we 

can have an accurate count for lunch.  Please mark 

your calendars and join us as we embark on this new 

journey together.  
 

REV MICHAEL NELSON  
AT THE 2014 UUFM 

EXECUTIVE BOARD RETREAT. 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
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RE NEWS 
 

MANY, MANY THANKS to everyone for making the 2014-
2015 RE program so successful.  My thanks go out once 
again to all our volunteers and mentors:  Molly McGaughey, 
Matt Sayre, Kathleen Oldfather, Jessica Long, Carolyn 
Ferguson, Christopher Renner, Aimee Fowler, and Matt and 
Jen Campbell.  Additional thank yous to folk who helped 
move non-perishable food to the Breadbasket, came to 
family fun events like the Pride Parade and St. Patrick’s 
Parade, and brought kids to, or helped at, Parent Night Out 
(Kid Night In).  Your participation in the program is what 
makes everything worthwhile.  And a special thank you to 
Michael Oldfather and Nick McGaughey for staying on top of 
the aluminum can recycling.  I look forward to telling every-
one how the kids decide to use the money collected. 
  

It’s summer vacation time and that means it’s time for UU 
World Travelers!  The UU Church of Tucson, Arizona, de-
signed the curriculum, but we’ve changed it up a bit so that 
our adventures take us more places.  In general, students 
"tour" a different location each week and learn about that 
location's culture, religions, and history.  A hands-on activity 
is always a fun take-away.  
  

We’ve had some fantastic tours in the past ... We toured 
cave art and made our own art.  We toured California and 
experienced fog.  We toured water in its many forms (and  
made snow cones).  We toured silk moths and learned about 
chlorophyll.  And last year we “toured” bees--A LOT--with 
our observation beehive.  (Thank you Tom and Monta 
Manney!)  
  

I’ll start updating the RE blog more frequently now that the 
summer session is getting under way.  You can refresh your 
memory of summers past and see some fabulous pictures by 
visiting the RE blog at uufm.net/topic/re-blog.  
  

This year's tours will--of course--be spectacular as well.  
We’re looking forward to making kites; canoeing at Deep 
Creek; visiting Singapore, Ecuador, Turkey, South Africa, 
and the ocean; and lots more.  Don't miss out on any of the 
fun.  Register your child for the summer program now by 
going online to uufm.net/religious-education.  
  

                                     Sandy  
 

Learn more about all family and youth activities at the 
Fellowship from Director of Religious Education Sandy 
Nelson at 341-0135 or DRE@uufm.net 

 
 
DRE’S SCHEDULE 
 

In June, Sandy Nelson will be available in the 
Fellowship office on TUESDAYS and THURSDAYS, 
from 3:30 to 4:30 pm.  
 

Don’t forget, you can always catch up with Sandy 
during Out-of-Office Hours, MONDAYS, from 3:30 to 
5 pm, at Radina’s in Aggieville.  Stop by for a visit, 
share a coffee or an idea for RE, bring a friend.  

 
 
PARENT NIGHT OUT 
 
Bring the kids for Parent Night Out on the first Friday of 
each month.  On JUNE 5 drop the kids off at 6:30 and 
pick them up at 9:30 pm.  There will be fun, games, 
healthy snacks, and a movie!  A $5 per child voluntary 
contribution helps us cover expenses associated with 
this popular activity.  Please RSVP no later than 
Thursday, June 4, so that Sandy Nelson can gather 
supplies and arrange volunteers.  Contact Sandy at 
341-0135 or dre@uufm.net.  
 

NOTE:  Adult and parent volunteers are needed to staff 
this popular event over the summer.  Come for one 
evening, or an hour.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
JUNE FAMILY FUN ... 
 
We’re going to play it by ear in June.  If it looks like 

the weather is going to warm up and dry out we’ll all 

join up for some water fun at the Splash Park.  On the 

other hand ... if we’re still having too much water, 

courtesy of Mother Nature, we may switch gears and 

find something dry to do.  Watch the website, list 

serve, and Facebook for up-to-date information.    

RONAN AND NICK STAND BY, 
AS TOM MANNEY MAKES FINAL 

ADJUSTMENTS TO LAST SUMMER’S 

OBSERVATION BEEHIVE. 
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ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS - events are open to all interested people … 
 
The WOMEN'S COFFEE group meets EVERY MONDAY and THURSDAY at 9:30 am,  
 at McDonald’s in Westloop.  Join us for morning coffee and conversation.   
 Contact Barbara Hacker at 587-8002 or barbaradhacker@yahoo.com.  
 

The MEN'S LUNCH group meets EVERY WEDNESDAY, at 12 noon, in the Jupiter  
 room  (large RE room).  Come ready for spirited conversation and bring a lunch 

for yourself.  Learn more from Michael Oldfather at 537-3738 or 
mou812@ksu.edu.  

 

Join us for our ACTION WEDNESDAY (AWed) POTLUCK DINNER on Wednesday,  
 JUNE 3.  Dinner begins at 6 pm, and committee meetings and social activities 

follow at 7 pm.  Childcare is provided, and there are special activities planned for 
all ages.  Learn more from Katie Kingery-Page at 341-5650 or chair@uufm.net. 

 

Don’t miss BEER AND THEOLOGY, on the first Friday of the month.  This month, we 
meet on JUNE 5, at 7 pm, at Auntie Mae’s in Aggieville for fun and fellowship.  
Learn more from Jessica Sievers at 532-8471 or sieversj@gmail.com.  

 

The WOMEN'S LUNCH will not meet this month.  If you have enjoyed attending 
Women’s Lunches, and have time to attend one lunch each month, contact 
Susan Turner at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net to learn how you can help 
continue this much-loved gathering. 

 

The UUFM DRUM CIRCLE gathers at 7 pm, on Friday, JUNE 12, at the Fellowship.  
UUFM members, friends, and the wider community, those of all ages, and exper-
ienced or beginning drummers are welcome.  Bring your own rhythm instrument 
or borrow one of ours.  Contact Pat Embers at 539-2819 or embers1@cox.net. 

 

The UUFM BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP meets on Wednesday, JUNE 24, at 7 pm, at 
the Hacker residence.  We’ll be discussing The 100-Year-Old Man Who Climbed 
Out the Window, by Jonas Jonasson.  Learn more from Barbara Hacker at  

 587-8002 or barbaradhacker@yahoo.com, or Lorrie Cross at 539-7883 or 
lmcross@Kansas.net.  

 

The annual MUSIC COMMITTEE RETREAT gathers on Saturday, JUNE 27.  Anyone 
with a desire to get something on our agenda, should communicate his/her 
ideas to any member of the group:  Dick Beeman, Pat Embers, Cathy Hedge, 
Marisa Larson, Renea Reasoner, Jim Shanteau, Michaela Sievers, or Michael 
Oldfather at 537-3738 or music@uufm.net. 

 
BACKYARD CONCERT -- JOSEPH AND JOHN DEMASI 
 
Cybil Perkins and Dave Lambert invite everyone to join them at their home, 1105 
Mill Knoll Terrace, for a backyard concert on Saturday, JUNE 27, at 7 pm.  Dave 

says snacks will be provided, but suggests those 
attending bring lawn chairs and drinks.  This is  
an opportunity to meet twin brothers Joseph and 
John DeMasi, contemporary folk singers, song-
writers, and recording artists whose songs are 
imbued with their Unitarian Universalist beliefs of 
love, inclusion, tolerance, understanding, and 
worth and dignity for all.  The next morning, on 
June 28, Joseph and John lead our Sunday morn-
ing program.  Sample some of their music at 
thedemasibrothers.org.  Learn more from Dave at 
587-8750 or david.k.lambert@gmail.com. 

 
PREPARING FOR A NEW MINISTER 
 

Following the Sunday morning service 
on JUNE 14, join Rev Sarah Oglesby-
Dunegan and Fellowship members 
and friends in the main sanctuary.  
Sarah will share her recent experi-
ences as a new minister at the UU 
Fellowship of Topeka to help us 
explore getting ready for our new 
minister.  What can we do to help the 
new minister be successful?  How do 
we avoid potential pitfalls?  Come 
investigate the possibilities and 
embark on our next new journey!  
 

Please RSVP to Kathleen Tanona at 
537-6208 or kmtanona@hotmail.com 
if you plan to attend so we can have 
an accurate count for lunch. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEADOWLARK HILLS SERVICE 
 

This month’s Meadowlark Hills service 
gathers on Wednesday, JUNE 24, at  
3 pm, in Meadowlark’s Manhattan 
Room, 2121 Meadowlark Road.  Rev 
Thea Nietfeld presents Imagining 
Spiritual and Global Peace.  She asks, 
“With the reality of suffering and 
tensions, how do we imagine being at, 
and living in, peace?”  Learn more 
from Thea at 785 323-7177 or 
nietfeldthea@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
UU CAMPUS LUNCH 
 

The UUFM Campus group meets on 
the second Thursday of the month, at 
12 noon.  We gather this month on 
JUNE 11, in the K-State Union Food 
Court (the Bluemont Buffet is closed 
due to remodeling.)  Of course, all are 
welcome, so invite your friends.  Con-
tact Molly McGaughey at 776-4543 or 
molly_mcgaughey@hotmail.com.  



SOCIAL ACTION AT UUFM 
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HELPING HANDS SUNDAY 
 
During the Sunday service on JUNE 14, Helping Hands contributions 
will be collected for SHEPHERD’S CROSSING, providing assistance 
with rent, utilities, and prescription expenses for low-income indivi-
duals and families in the Manhattan/Riley County area.  Learn more 
at www.shepherdscrossing.info/. 
  

On May 10, Fellowship members and friends contributed the morn-
ing’s collection to the Manhattan Area Boys and Girls Club.  THANK 

YOU all for your generous donations!!!  Learn more from Helping 
Hands coordinator Dixie Moreau at 477-8188 or 
dixie.moreau53@att.net. 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SOCIAL ACTION COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
The UUFM Social Action Committee meets following the Awed Potluck 
dinner, on Wednesday, JUNE 3, at 7pm.  All members and friends with 
an interest in Social Justice are encouraged to attend.  Learn more from 
Anne Cowan at 537-2025 or acowan@uufm.net 
 

 

 

FAIR TRADE COFFEE, TEA, AND CHOCOLATE 
 
Equal Exchange whole bean, ground, and decaf  
coffees, as well as chocolate and tea are available  
for purchase.  To learn more, or to purchase fair trade products,  
see Anne Cowan following Sunday morning services at the Fair Trade 
display in the Fellowship’s narthex, or contact her at 537-2025 or 
acowan@uufm.net 
 

Equal Exchange works in collaboration with the Unitarian Universalist 
Service Committee.  They source goods directly from farmer coopera-
tives, following the standards and principles of fair trade on 100 per-
cent of its products.  This ensures that farmers earn a fair price for 
their crops, allowing them to better meet their families' basic needs for 
food, education, health care, and long-term security.  
 
 

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 

 
Can you offer assistance for one event, or 

just an occasional hour or two?  Many of our 

committees welcome one-time volunteers.  

Jane Pelletier and Courtney Albin, SOCIAL 

Committee co-chairs (social@uufm.net), 

sometimes need help setting up, or cleaning 

up after a party or meal.  Sylvia Beeman 

(sbeewoman@hotmail.com), our stalwart 

GROUNDS chair, needs folks who can fill in 

watering or help with a project.  Do you 

enjoy connecting with new friends?  Ask 

Shirley Hobrock (welcome@uufm.net), our 

WELCOMING Committee chair, or Jessica 

Sievers (greetings@uufm.net), about oppor-

tunities to help with a welcoming and greet-

ing event, held roughly every three months.  

Linda Kroeger (caring@uufm.net), CARING 

Committee chair, arranges rides, makes 

home visits, sends flowers and cards to 

members experiencing joyous or difficult life 

events, and will happily find a way you can 

help just one morning or afternoon. 

 

There are always openings for volunteers on 

our Sunday morning COFFEE AND GREETING 

TEAMS.  New members and friends find this 

is a great way to get acquainted, and it's an 

easy way to give to the Fellowship with a 

minimal investment of time--only three or 

four Sundays each year.  Learn more from 

Elke Lorenz, 539-3527 or ellorenz@uufm.net 

 

This month, Fellowship volunteers prepare 

and serve HAPPY KITCHEN COMMUNITY 

BREAKFAST on Friday, JUNE 12 and 26, from 

7 to 8:30 am, at St Paul's Episcopal Church.  

Volunteers are needed to occasionally fill in.  

Breakfast is free and open to the commun-

ity, providing a good meal for many who 

might otherwise go without.  All are invited, 

and free will donations help us continue this 

service.  Jennifer Bryan at 537-0333 or 

snowbird@violinifer.com. 

PARTICIPANTS IN THE 2013  
WITNESS FOR EARTH, OUR COMMUNITIES, AND OUR FUTURE,  
AT THE UUA GENERAL ASSEMBLY IN LOUISVILLE, KENTUCKY 



  

ALL ABOUT US 
 
Welcome new member, GRACE MACMILLAN.  Grace was born and raised in 
Salina, Kansas.  She attended KU for several years, studying fine arts, an-
thropology, and religious studies.  After her marriage to Colin and the birth 
of her children, Piper, age 4, and Liam, age 7, Grace graduated from Mid-
America Nazarene.  She is now in grad school at Washburn University where 
she is seeking a master’s degree in clinical social work.  Grace was extreme-
ly active at the UU Fellowship of Topeka since 2007. She moved to Wamego, 
then to Manhattan when Colin took a job in the area.  Grace is Unitarian be-
cause, “I had no idea a religion existed that I could believe everything!  I 
wanted my kids to have a supportive community of peers they could relate 
to.”  Grace is grateful for her volunteerism through the UUFTopeka.  “It pre-
pared me for the transition to my professional career.”  We are so glad you 
are with us, Grace! 
 

Fellowship member and pianist SLAWOMIR DOBRZANSKI took the oath to 
become a US citizen on Friday, May 8, at the US District Court for the State 
of Kansas, in Topeka.  Congratulations, Slawomir!  
 

Please send your milestones, significant events, or news to Caring chair 
Linda Kroeger at 565-9645 or caring@uufm.net.  We can’t share it if we 
don’t know!  
 
 

$HOP $MART GROCERY PROGRAM 

 

REGISTER YOUR DILLONS SHOPPER CARD!  Link your Dillons Plus Shopper Card to 
UUFM and earn money for the Fellowship every time you use your shopper 
card at Dillons.  Tell friends or family who might also want to register their 
cards.  Here's what you need to do ...  
 

1. Visit www.dillons.com/communityrewards 
2. Sign in OR create a new account. 
3. Click "enroll now." 
4. Enter UU or the 5-digit account number for the Fellowship, which is 

84269, and search.  
5. Select the fully named entry (UUF OF MANHATTAN) and click "enroll." 
 

Learn more from Sandy Nelson on Sunday mornings, or contact her at 341-
0135 or dre@uufm.net if you need help to get your Shopper Card registered! 

 
WORDS FROM OUR CHAIR 
 

As we welcome summer, I wish to thank my UUFM community for the 
opportunity to serve you in the coming year as Board Chair.  UUFM as 
beacon and refuge is an idea I take to heart--I find hope, comfort and 
inspiration at our Fellowship.  Over the past year, my work as chair-elect has 
given me great appreciation for all our UUFM committees do.  This is a 
bountiful community that gives deeply and freely of time and talent.  The 
Board welcomes new members Matt Campbell (chair-elect), Jessica Sievers, 
and Chris Bailey.  Mark Clarke, Jane Pelletier, and Betty Banner continue to 
serve.  I thank all my fellow UUs for their service and in particular would like 
to recognize Betty Banner for stepping up to fill the treasurer position, in 
addition to her duties as secretary.  
 

I step up to the role of Chair in a time of exciting change for our Fellowship.  
Reverend Jonalu Johnstone will join us in August as our full-time, 
developmental minister!  She has extensive experience with growing con-
gregations and brings a wealth of knowledge from her previous experience, 
serving most recently as program minister at First Unitarian Church of 
Oklahoma City.  Among her considerable accomplishments, Reverend 
Johnstone has been a visible leader in social action throughout her career, 
notably leading the VOICE health care action committee while in Oklahoma.  
As chair-elect, I was closely involved in the ministerial application process 
and interview of our developmental minister match; if you have any 
questions about the process, please seek me out. 
 

The Programming Committee and many thoughtful UUFM members and 
friends have planned a wonderful schedule of services in June, July and 
August.  As we prepare for Reverend Johnstone’s arrival, please note the 
service and after-service workshop on readying ourselves for a new minister 
by Sarah Oglesby-Dunegan on June 14.  In addition, expect to see our new 
UUFM video (created by the talented Colin MacMillan) on our soon to be 
launched newly designed website (thanks to Mark Clarke).  
 

Wishing you the warmth of summer sun and wonder of summer moonlight,          

                                                                                    Katie 
 

Talk to UUFM Board Chair Katie Kingery-Page before or after Sunday ser-
vices, or contact Katie at 341-5650 or chair@uufm.net with your inspirations 
and concerns, or chat with any Board member.  We want to hear from you! 
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Administrator's Schedule 
 
In June, Susan Turner will be available in 
the Fellowship office on: 
   

Monday, June 1 -   3 to 5 pm 
Tuesday, June 2 - 12 to 5 pm 
Thursday, June 4 - 12 to 5 pm  
Monday, June 8 -   3 to 5 pm  
Tuesday, June 9 -   4 to 7 pm 
Thursday, June 11 - 12 to 5 pm  
Monday, June 15 -   3 to 5 pm 
Tuesday, June 16 - 12 to 5 pm 
Thursday, June 18 - 12 to 5 pm  
Thursday, June 25 - 12 to 5 pm  
Saturday, June 27 - 11 am to 6 pm  
Monday, June 29 -   3 to 5 pm 
Tuesday, June 30 - 12 to 5 pm 

 

Call Susan at 537-2349 during office hours, 
or drop by the office.  She may be reached 
at other times by email at office@uufm.net 

 
 
 

 

COFFEE AND  
       GREETING TEAMS 
 
June 7: Carrie and Austin Roberts,  
  and Bobette McGaughey 

June 14: Linda Kroeger, Marisa Larson,  
  Alex Stinson and Sarah Lott  

June 21: Cathy Hedge, Sabrina Bowker, 
  and Jessica Sievers  

June 28: Laura and Mike Bonella, Kim  
  Belanger, and Jane Pelletier  
 

A huge THANK YOU goes out to all of our 
coffee and greeting team volunteers.  
Serving on a Coffee and Greeting team is 
an easy way to give to the Fellowship, 
with a minimal investment of your time.  
Thank you all for your time and voluntary 
contributions!  Learn more from Elke 
Lorenz at 218-4014 or ellorenz@uufm.net  
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HELPFUL INFORMATION FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

Contact Fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 539-3272 or 
office@uufm.net to UPDATE YOUR MAILING, PHONE, or EMAIL information, 
or to CANCEL YOUR SUBSCRIPTION to this newsletter.  Members and 
friends may also reach Susan during her posted office hours (seen at 
bottom left) at 537-2349. 

 

If you have been considering BECOMING A MEMBER of UUFM, please ask 
our Welcoming and Membership Committee chair Shirley Hobrock at  

 776-3175 or welcome@uufm.net, for information and assistance.  
 

Fellowship members may receive UU WORLD MAGAZINE, without cost.   
 An audio version of UU World is available for those with vision or read-

ing difficulties.  Subscribe by contacting Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net.  Read UU World online at www.uuworld.org 

 

Join in discussions of interest; receive information on community events, 
and last minute updates and announcements on our UUFM EMAIL LIST.  
Contact list moderator Ruth Welti at welti@ksu.edu to subscribe.  

 

Consider the convenience of ELECTRONIC GIVING.  UUFM relies on the 
financial support of our congregation and electronic contributions offer a 
simple and easy way to give on a regular basis.  For details, contact Fel-
lowship bookkeeper Sandy Nelson at sandralounelson@yahoo.com or 
341-0135, or pick up literature and a form from the information carousel 
in the Inez Alsop room at the Fellowship.  Thank you! 

 

SUNDAY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

Please contact fellowship administrator Susan Turner at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net, NO LATER THAN WEDNESDAY EVENING with announce-
ments and information for inclusion in the Sunday morning order of 
service bulletin.  

 

CARING FOR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS 
 

If you need a ride or could use a hand, or if you know members or friends 
who are experiencing life challenges and would appreciate assistance or 
support, please let our Caring Committee know.  Contact Caring Com-
mittee chair Linda Kroeger at 565-9645 or caring@uufm.net, or let us 
know at 537-2349 or office@uufm.net.  

 

BUILDING USE AND SCHEDULING  
 

Please check with Susan Turner to be sure your desired date is available 
before finalizing plans for any use of the Fellowship building, including 
COMMITTEE MEETINGS, Fellowship activities, or private events that will be 
held in the Fellowship building.  To confirm building availability and sche-
dule your activity, or for more information, contact Sue at 537-2349 or 
office@uufm.net.  

 

JULY NEWSLETTER DEADLINE  
 

The deadline for submissions to the July edition of The UUFM Voice is 
Monday, JUNE 15.  Contact Susan Turner at office@uufm.net or  

 539-3272.  Committee chairs and activity organizers, please let Susan 
know about your activities and volunteer needs.

NEED A RIDE TO THE FELLOWSHIP ? 
 

The Caring Committee has organized a 
group of volunteer drivers to help folks 
get to our Sunday morning services. Con-
tact Linda Kroeger at 565-5645 or 
caring@uufm.net. 
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UUFM QUICK CONTACTS 
June 1,  2015  thru May 31,  2016  

   

DIRECTOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, Sandy Nelson ............................................................................................. 537- 2349 
 dre@uufm.net  
UUFM OFFICE, Susan Turner, administrator .......................................................................................................... 537- 2349 
 office@uufm.net 

EXECUTIVE BOARD OFFICERS 
CHAIR, Katie Kingery-Page ........................................................................................................................................  341- 5650 
 chair@uufm.net 
CHAIR-ELECT and COUNCIL OF COMMITTEES chair, Matthew Campbell ...................................................  (913) 709-4693 
 chairelect@uufm.net 
TREASURER and FINANCE COMMITTEE chair, Betty Banner ..................................................................................  776- 1887 
 treasurer@uufm.net 
SECRETARY, Jessica Sievers ......................................................................................................................................... 532- 8471 
 secretary@uufm.net 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE, Mark Clarke ............................................................................................................................  341 -7308 
 mclarke@uufm.net 
MEMBER-AT-LARGE, Chris Bailey  ............................................................................................................................  341 -8997 
 cbailey@uufm.net 
IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR, NOMINATING and STEWARDSHIP COMMITTEES chair, Kathleen Tanona ..................... 537 -6208 
 ktanona@uufm.net 

FELLOWSHIP CONTACTS 
PROGRAMMING, Laura Lott, co-chair ........................................................................................................................  410-3695 
 programming@uufm.net 
       Angie Lynch, co-chair ...........................................................................................................................................  410-3695 
 programming@uufm.net 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION, Molly McGaughey  ...........................................................................................................  776 -4543 
 RE@uufm.net 
FACILITIES, Mark Mayfield, co-chair ........................................................................................................................ 776 - 6495 
 facilities@uufm.net  
       Matt Campbell, co-chair  ..........................................................................................................................  (913) 709-4693 
 facilities@uufm.net 
       Sylvia Beeman, GROUNDS sub-committee ......................................................................................................... 539- 9369 
 sbeewoman@hotmail.com 
       Lorrie Cross, AESTHETICS sub-committee ............................................................................................................  539 - 7883 
 lmcross@kansas.net 
       Anne Marchin, MEMORIAL GARDEN sub-committee ........................................................................................... 539-3026 
 annemarchin22@hotmail.com  
BUILDING USE, Kathleen Tanona  ............................................................................................................................. 537-6208 
 ktanona@uufm.net 
SOCIAL ACTION, Anne Cowan ....................................................................................................................................  537-2025 
 socialaction@uufm.net 
       Jennifer Bryan, HAPPY KITCHEN community breakfast coordinator ................................................................ 537- 0057 
 snowbird@violinifer.com 
       Dixie Moreau, HELPING HANDS coordinator .......................................................................................................  477- 8188 
 dixie.moreau53@att.net  
SOCIAL, Jane Pelletier, co-chair  ................................................................................................................................   537-0954 
 social@uufm.net 
     Courtney Albin, co-chair ........................................................................................................................................ 317 - 8157 
 social@uufm.net 
     Elke Lorenz, COFFEE AND GREETING TEAMS coordinator ........................................................................................  218-4014 
 ellorenz@uufm.net  
MEMBERSHIP AND WELCOMING, Shirley Hobrock, chair  ......................................................................................  776 - 3175 
 welcome@uufm.net 
LONG-RANGE PLANNING,  Brice Hobrock  ...............................................................................................................  776  - 3175 
 bhobrock@uufm.net 
MUSIC,  UUFM SINGERS,  Michael Oldfather .......................................................................................................... 537  - 3738 
 music@uufm.net  
CARING, Linda Kroeger .............................................................................................................................................  565 - 9645 
 caring@uufm.net  
COMMUNICATIONS (web, publicity), Mark Clarke................................................................................................... 341 - 7308 
 web@uufm.net 
COMMITTEE ON MINISTRY /  DRUM CIRCLE, Pat Embers  .....................................................................................  539-  2819 
 embers1@cox.net  
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP, Lorrie Cross .................................................................................................................  539  - 7883 
 lmcross@kansas.net  
BOOKKEEPER, Sandy Nelson .....................................................................................................................................  341 - 0135 
 sandralounelson@yahoo.com 
EMAIL LIST MODERATOR, Ruth Welti ..............................................................................................................  welti@ksu.edu  

PHOENIX CIRCLE PAGAN CONTACT, Heather Mingo .................................................................  heather_mingo@yahoo.com 



Calendar

Please contact Sue Turner (office@uufm.net) or Mark Clarke (web@uufm.net) to have an event added to the calendar.

<< Jun 2015 >>

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT

31

Virtue Ethics
10:45-12:00 pm

1

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

2

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

3

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

AWeD Potluck
6:00-9:00 pm

4

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

5

Parent Night Out
6:30-9:30 pm

Beer and Theology
7:00-9:00 pm

6

7

Flower Power
10:45-12:00 pm

8

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

9

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

Susan Turner
4:00-7:00 pm

Board Mtg
7:00-9:00 pm

10

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

11

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

12

Happy Kitchen
7:00-8:30 am

Drum Circle
7:00-10:00 pm

13

14

Beloved
Community Begins
Here
10:45-12:00 pm

Helping Hands
11:15-11:15 am

Workshop -
Preparing for a
New Minister
12:30-2:00 pm

15

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

16

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

17

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

18

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

19 20

21

You Could Be
Wrong
10:45-12:00 pm

22

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

23

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

24

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

Meadowlark
Service
3:00-4:00 pm

Book Discussion
7:00-9:00 pm

25

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

26

Happy Kitchen
7:00-8:30 am

27

Susan Turner
11:00-4:00 pm

Music Committee
Retreat
1:00-4:00 pm

Backyard Concert
- DeMasi Bros
7:00-10:00 pm

28

A World of
Kindness
10:45-12:00 pm

29

Susan Turner
3:00-5:00 pm

Sandy - Out-of-
Office Hours
3:30-5:00 pm

30

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

1

Men's Lunch
12:00-1:15 pm

AWeD Potluck
6:00-9:00 pm

2

Susan Turner
12:00-5:00 pm

Sandy Nelson
3:30-4:30 pm

3

Parent Night Out
6:30-9:30 pm

Beer and Theology
7:00-9:00 pm

4
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